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A rock tumbler which I found at Harbor Freight.

CHICAGO ELECTRIC Dual Drum Rotary Rock
Tumbler

https://www.harborfreight.com/dual-drum-rotary-
rock-tumbler-
67632.html?_br_psugg_q=rock+tumbler

Ball bearing are from Amazon. You will need two
packages.

HFS Ten pcs Package, 10 pcs of 1" inch Chrome
Steel Bearing Balls

https://www.amazon.com/HFS-Chrome-Steel-
Bearing-Balls/dp/B06ZXR221H
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Coronavirus Update

The April Monthly Event at the
Redwood Recreation center has been cancelled!

Current restrictions due to the Coronavirus pandemic have obviously disrupted our club activities,
including our regular meeting and clinics, as well as the Pizza Box program. We are setting up a
Webex solution that will allow us to maintain meetings and clinics while we weather the current
crisis. We anticipate that even after the crisis is past and we resume regular physical meetings, we
may decide to maintain the Webex infrastructure because that will allow us to record our meetings.
Members who cannot attend would then have the opportunity to view the recordings at a later date.

This clinic will be broadcast on our private Webex channel. Please click the blue button below on
Saturday to view the clinic.

Meeting number (access code): 621 899 363

Meeting password: JMdHiJTG523
(56344584 from phones and video systems)

Saturday, May 16, 2020 10:00 am - 2 hours

Jim Wanlass, MMR
Superintendent, Northern Utah Division, NMRA
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Learn Something New

You can always find links to our previous recorded live video clinics on our website.
Click the link below to go directly to the website.

https://www.northernutahnmra.org/monthly-events/past-clinics/

The Northern Utah Division is currently in need of clinic coordinator to help find
willing people to present clinics at our Monthly Events. If your interested please
contact Jim Wanlass at  jamestowntrains@gmail.com for more information.

Live On-line Presentation

Presented by Daland Speirs

A discussion from the "Wizard" of Signaling and Operations

Live On-line Presentation

Backdrop Painting

By Kevin Anderson

Learn some tips and tricks for creating successful backdrops from a "Non-
Artist".
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Thoughts from the Superintendent

How have you been with this quarantine? I know some
people might be going stir-crazy. Not me! I would love to
be spending more time at home but have still been full-
time at work. It’s been crazy busy! Hopefully you have
been able to still connect with others. Carolyn, our
Division Secretary, has called everyone. If you didn’t get
a call (or voicemail) then let me know your contact info.
We must not have your current info.

During the more strict times we used Facetime and/or
Zoom to keep in contact with family. This Mother’s Day,
with the restrictions eased a little, it was fun to actually
get together with family and watch train videos with my
nephews!

We might be able to get back together in person soon but we will be doing at least one more month
online. Look for the email and Facebook post for the links. You are welcome to watch the Board
Meetings but for sure join us for the clinic. I’ve done the last two but Daland is doing the next one.

However you have been spending your time, make sure to stay connected with family and friends.
Enjoy the little things and share what you have been doing so that way we can enjoy the journey
together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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What Happened Last Month

Jim's Train Room Clinic - Building Turnouts
Presented by Jim Wanlass

Last month's clinic was back in Jim's train room (actually his work room where the real work gets
done) where we were "a fly on the wall" and watch as he demonstrated hand building turnouts. Jim
gave us tips, tricks and advice as he built an On30 turnout. You can click the link below and view the
recorded video on from our Northern Utah Division Website.

April Northern Utah Division Clinic
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Division Operations Group

NMRA Northern Utah Division - Division Operations Group - "DOGS"

RIP 2020

As the last "DOG Catcher", it's with heavy heart that I announce the passing of the Northern Utah
Division Operations Group (DOGS) over the "rainbow bridge" on golden rails......
Alas, the "DOGs" are no more. 

With scheduling, insurance, logistical, and personality issues at play, the prospects for an "officially
sanctioned" operations program on permanent layouts was becoming an increasingly difficult
proposition to see to fruition.

With that said, I've been in contact with a number of layout owners in the greater Salt Lake area and
some have expressed "openness" to the possibility of accommodating guest operator requests
individually on a case-by-case basis.  As of this writing, (and given the concerns of COVID-19),
there are no present opportunities, but that may change.  Should something come about, I'll do my
best to communicate that to the division as per the owner's request.

In closing, I want to thank Jack Chase, the original "DOG Catcher", who's vision saw the program's
creation and longevity through the many years that it was active.  Thanks Jack!

Thanks to all,

Daland Speirs
Former "DOG" member / coordinator
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Re-purpose Tools for Model Railroading

How to turn a rock tumbler into a scenery making tool.
By Blaine Holbrook

This article will explain how I discovered a new way to take a tool and re-purpose it for a new use.

Often times you are modeling a certain area of the country and cannot find commercial rocks or dirt
that are the right color and/or size that you are looking for. One way is to go to a location that has
the color you are looking for, collect buckets of dirt and rocks and sift what you need for each size.
This may give you the materials you need but also a mix of material from other natural sources. With
the method I am going to describe you can create any size of dirt, rocks, talus and a fine powder
that can be used to create a paint for weathering.

Materials for the new tool:
The materials you need to make this tool are easily available from local and on-line retailers.

Photo walk through of the steps to create scenery material:

Stainless steel 1" ball bearings in tumbler Filling tumbler with material to be pulverized

Fill tumbler 2/3 full
Let run for an hour to 3 hours

then examine contents

Strained material looks like chalk
Talus collected. Smallest attempt I had

ever had left over from a 5 gallon bucket.

An hour will give you a lot of mixed sizes. Two hours leave about 2/3 crushed material and 1/3 talus
of various sizes. 3 hours gives you about 3/4 + crushed material and mixed talus sizes. Separate the
different materials into your favorite containers and use at your convenience.

Painting suggestions:
Since this so well powdered, a few more steps and you can make paint with it. You will need a
Mortar and Pestle Sets, Glass - Each (8 OZ) - Model 50415-063 from someplace like Amazon.

Mix a little of the crushed material in a Mortar with gum Arabic and a drop of water forming a paste.
Crushing the mixed material with the pestle to dissolve into the wet mix. Add water when mixed well
to make a brush paint or add more water to use an air brush. Acrylics are a little more involved but
are similar in making paint.
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Achievement Program

There are many ways one can participate in the Achievement
Program. They are broken up into four main categories with 2-3 sub-
categories in each. In order to achieve Master Model Railroader one
must earn at least one certificate from each main category. By
earning certificates from each category it shows that one is a well-
rounded hobbyist. The one category I want to talk about this month is
Service to the Hobby. Often when one thinks of service they think of
the Association Volunteer Certificate. Right now however is a great
time to work on the Model Railroad Author Certificate! You might not
think that being an author is a “service” but it is! Writing articles can help inspire someone. It can
also help if someone is trying to get something done like in a how-to or step-by-step format.

Another aspect of the Author is giving live
clinics. In order to earn points it must be at least
30 minutes long and include a handout. (If you
give the clinic additional times, those count
toward Volunteer.) Doing a clinic over WebEx,
like I’ve done the last two months, counts the
same as if you had given it at the Redwood
Recreation Center during our normal time. I
know next month, whether we are in-person or
still on-line, Kevin is giving his second live clinic
that will count towards his Model Railroad
Author AP Certificate! Let me know if you are

willing to give a clinic. You don’t have to be an expert. We are all learning in this hobby together and
that is the beauty of it! Let’s share what we are learning and we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
AP Chairman
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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Division News Items

A sneak peek at our June clinic

Backdrop Painting by Kevin Anderson

New O Scale Narrow Guage Club Organizing

This new club will be at the Train Shoppe at 2964 State Street in Salt Lake City. The club will be
building an ON3 & ON30 layout in the backroom by the old mine. This will be a secure area from the
general public. A track plan is in progress. For more info talk to Lowell Didas 801-759-7829. Or see
Jeff Nichols at the Train Shoppe (801) 322-2729.

Upcoming Shows and Events

Please note that as of this writing some of the following shows and conventions are scheduled but maybe
postponed or canceled depending on the current status of the Coronavirus pandemic. Check the show websites
for confirmation.

CANCELLED - 2020 Sherman Hill Train Show

Saturday, May 16, 9am - 5pm
Sunday, May 17, 10am - 4pm
Frontier Park Exhibition Hall
1312 W. 8th Ave.
Cheyenne, WY 82001
http://shermanhillrails.org/show

CANCELLED - Gateway 2020
2020 NMRA National Convention and National Train Show

July 12-18 in St. Louis, Missouri
https://www.gateway2020.org/

Rocky Mountain Region

Joint Lines to Pueblo
July 31 - August 2, 2020
Pueblo Union Station - 132 West B Street
Rawlins Public Library - 100 E Abriendo Ave
Pueblo, Colorado

CANCELLED - 23rd Annual Roundhouse Festival

August 7, 8,& 9, Evanston show
1440 Main St, Evanston, Wyoming

40th National Narrow Guage Convention

St. Louis, Missouri
September 2-5, 2020
Embassy Suites by Hilton St Louis - St. Charles
2 Convention Center Plaza, Saint Charles, Missouri, 63303
https://40nngc.com/

RAILSHOW 2020

IDAHO FALLS, IDAHO
Idaho Falls Recreation Center, 520 Memorial Drive
Mid-October (TBA)

Intermountain Train Expo
Northern Utah Division

November 13 & 14th
Redwood Recreation Center
3060 Lester Street West Valley City
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RIP Andrew Ditto

From Grand Central Gems Inc.
April 21, 2020

Andrew Ditto is the company’s founder and owner of Grand Central Gems. He was a pioneer in the
industry of handcrafted model scenery quality products since 1997. He was called to heaven on
Easter Sunday April 12 2020. Andy was a train enthusiast a creator and innovator. At the age of 3
his Grandfather “Andrew” gave him his very first train and ever since he was a fanatic of Trains,
watching, chasing and collecting trains as a kid was his favorite hobby. His collection grew with
years until he knew it was time to start his own train layout, a mountain Scenery was his dream
surrounded by beautiful trees just like in Utah , place where he was born. He spend countless hours
building his detailed layout, refusing to use plastic trees, he made his very first handmade quality
trees to complete his layout. He was exited making his own trees that he made plenty of them
unable to fit them all in his layout, so he sold the leftovers trees to a local hobby shop. He was not
surprised that people loved them he was confident he knew they were one of a kind. Andy decide it
was time to follow his dream making people happy by providing quality trees, hiring a couple of his
own friends to start production but the demand of trees was far beyond what they could handle. In
1998 Grand Central Gems company was moved to Mexico to fulfill the demand of trees. A year later
Andrew Ditto meets his 18 year old wife Nancy joining ideas to innovate and grow the line of
handcrafted products to supply companies such as department 56, Hobby Lobby and over 400
hobby shops across the USA and internationally online. Woodland scenics in the list of buyers who
named Grand Central Gems products their “ Premium Trees”. Voted as the #1 handcrafted scenery
products in the industry. Andrew Ditto was very happy and confident with the quality of his products
and nothing made him
Happier than making others happy by providing great deals to everyone, specially at train shows. He
donated hundreds of trees to museums and to a good cause. Andrew will be missed but never
forgotten his dream will live forever in every beautiful scenery created with the dream where it all
begin.

Andrew Ditto you will forever be Loved
Rest In Peace.
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Newsletter Archive

Catch up on all the past issues of the Division Newsletter the
"Promontory Post" on the division website. There is a multitude of
information about our past clinics, photos from layout tours,
conventions, train shows, links to interesting information and the
chance to get to know our fellow members. Just click the button
below and learn more!
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NMRA-X Virtual Convention

I hope you enjoyed 24 well actually 26hrs of Model Railroading live video, if like me you need to
catch up on what you missed while you were asleep you can re-live NMRA-X by re-watching the live
stream videos on YouTube using the link below.

Gordy
NMRA Social Media

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLBbDHVLodgxn8otpnudMsHdQMucCzcTWD&
fbclid=IwAR3LvHvGcsDbcnqpXDC_bSpwFlfTir-w7a1Pf_12Q3_vLS4yh9fR1rlpy5A

There will also be another Virtual Convention this Saturday (16th) with Modelers from all around the
world. Starting at 8:00 AM MST. You can find out more here:

https://www.facebook.com/groups/nmragroup/announcements/
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Walthers National Build-Off

I wanted to personally invite you to take a look
at the exciting new event we are launching.

It’s called the “Walthers NATIONAL MODEL
RAILROAD BUILD-OFF” designed to grow
awareness of the hobby, inspire idle modelers
to action, and get the youth
involved in an organized activity that allows
them to participate without having to commit to
significant expense, time or space.

It is a scene building competition open to youth
and adults, teams and individuals, to build a
small HO scale layout module.

Youth - age 14 and under – 2’x 2’
Youth team (2 or more) 2’ x 4’
Adult – age 15 and older – 2’ x 4’
Adult team (2 or more) – 2’ x 6’

For a small investment, a kit is supplied with
some of the elements to include in the layout
(we don’t make any money). The idea is that
each modeler uses the various elements to

come up with their own creative solution. (Kids are encouraged to have fun and include fantasy as
well)

Our official landing page with all the details is at https://www.walthers.com/NMRBO
Knowing how active the workshops are with the kids, I thought perhaps this could be substituted
for a pizza box for those who are interested in entering as an individual or perhaps a few get
together as a team.

Karen Formico
Vice President, Marketing
Wm. K. Walthers, Inc.

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

Due to some earthquake damage as well as the Coronavirus, we are closed
indefinitely. No more open houses for the time being. Stay tuned. Thanks to all who
have come to visit. Feel free to message us.

Visit our website at http://www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org/

Like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/
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South Weber Club Model Railroad Club

We're still working around the park in hopes that things will be back to normal
soon and we can offer rides again!

We've relocated about 300' of track near our storage shed to vacate the area
that the city will soon be restoring to wetlands vegetation. The new track
needs to be leveled and tuned in the coming weeks and months. But there's
plenty of damaged areas around the park that need tending too.

Unfortunately the wetlands reatoration means our plans for the western loop are delayed. But if all
goes according to schedule we should have the track back there in about 2-3 years.

We're looking forward to pulling the trains out and seeing all your smiling faces again. Everybody
stay safe and healthy!

Visit our website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/
Visit our Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/SouthWeberRailroad/
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NMRA Membership Renewal

Just a reminder for everyone to check their expiration date on membership NMRA
cards. Please don't let them lapse! You should receive a membership renewal form
in the mail months before your expiration. If you can't find it or didn't get it, you can
always go on-line and renew there. Below is the link to NMRA website page.

https://nmra.org/membership-application-and-renewal

Also check NMRA home page for membership discounts through the NMRA Partnership Program.
You can get discounts at over 30 vendors including Micro-Mart, Green Frog Productions, MinuteMan
Scale Models, Motrak Models, MRC (Model Rectifier Corporation) and many others. The discounts
could add up to what a years membership costs!

https://nmra.org/partnerships
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of them
that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include your
information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by
email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system. Contact
the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their newsletter
contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their website
at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s
Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 2nd Saturday of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by phone at
(801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.
Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union
Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website
at http://hostlers.org

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Steve Strebel by phone at: (801) 973-0367.

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street,
Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit
their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the Golden
Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets every second Tuesday at noon at Two Bit Street Cafe on 25th Street in Ogden and is presently in the midst of the
restoration of the D&RGW #223. Visit their website at http://www.save223.org

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit #85,
two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Mike Nelson by email at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by USPS
mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by USPS
mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Our railroad is at Shay Park, 400 West Aspen Hills Blvd, Saratoga Springs, UT which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature
is the abandoned railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western Railroad. Our track gauge is 7.5" and we have a new, beautiful 1.6" scale locomotive to
pull twice as many cars as before. Rides are typically in the morning on the third Saturday of the month. Contact Mike at utahlivesteamers@gmail.com
or watch Facebook for event listings. https://www.facebook.com/cmry260/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern Utah.
Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers

Superintendent: Jim Wanlass

Assistant Superintendent:  Lowell Didas

Treasurer: Blaine Holbrook

Board of Director: Daland Speirs

Board of Director: Rex Bailey

Board of Director: Mike Dean

Board of Director: Michael Harris

Committee Positions

Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore

Show Chairman: Geoff Carter

Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass

Clinic Coordinator: Looking for a Volunteer

Layout Tours: Bob Gerald

Division Librarian: Robert Arnesen

Secretary: Carolyn Chase

Newsletter Editor: Rick Luther

Membership Chairman: Chris Dyson
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